
Shutesbury Board of Health 

July 17, 2019 

 

Present: Ken Rotondi, chair; Catherine Hilton, clerk; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, board members. 

 

 

Minutes of June 5 and June 25 meetings were approved. 

 

Terry Ellis, 155 Leverett Road, ZH-68: the permit for septic repair has not yet been issued because it is 

contingent on application for a well permit, which has not been received.  The owner has not responded 

to attempts to communicate.  Letter to her. 

 

Lake Wyola residents have expressed concern about overcrowding at Lake Wyola State Park and would 

like some town body to put pressure on DCR to limit use of the park.  The board agreed that since we 

know of no threats to the public health, there is no reason for us to get involved. 

 

 


